
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPGAC Meeting Minutes of 10-25-2021 
 

Attendees: 
Fritz Lahner 
Don McMullen 
Bob Long  
Bob Moulden 
Ann Shockley 
Susan Morris 
John Malinowski 
Justin Hartshorne 
 
I.  Open items from 8-25-2021 meeting 
     A.  Defibrillator  
          1)  Up and available for use 
          2)  Clubhouse personnel trained 
          3)  If needed in an emergency and trained personnel not available, easy verbal 
               and printed instruction with defibrillator for anyone to use 
     B.  Access to locker room by life members 
          1)  Frank Daly working with John Viola to resolve 
     C.  Hooks in the ladies’ restroom: Per John Malinowski on order and to be installed 
           upon receipt 
II.  Sand Dawg Update 
     A.  Nelson Fenwick, lead Sand Dawg, gave an update on purpose and duties 
     B.  Sand Dawg volunteers making a positive impact on the course 
III.  OPGAC committee 
     A.  Robert “Bob” Moulden introduced to fill opening  
     B.  All committee slots now filled 
IV.  Course conditions 
     A.  Course is in the best shape in many years - kudos to Justin and his team                  
     B.  Drop area for par 3’s discussed 
           1)  No formal drop zone to be established, ie: cost and upkeep 
           2)  Groups or individuals can make their own rule on this 
V.  Budget items 
     A.  No current submissions 
     B.  If any, need ASAP 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VI.  New items 
     A.  Proposal for winter temporary tee boxes 
          1)  No due to cost and potential downsides; bare spots and seeding after removal 
          2)  Alternative to address discussed by Justin Hartshorne and John Malinowski 
               a)   punch more holes in current tees for drainage 
               b)  additional sand to be added to current tees to help prevent wet conditions 
     B.  9-hole pricing discussed 
          1)  Review possible reduced Sunday afternoon fee to increase senior play as well as  
               folks who prefer not play 18 
          2)  Cost and play to be reviewed 
    C.  Discussion on the importance of a strong women’s program 
          1)  Possible later play to reduce cost 
          2)  Possible budget friendly outing between the OPLGA and the OPMGA.   
               This would need to be a 2022 item 
    D.  Open House Golf Outing 2022:  Frank Daly to coordinate with John Viola 
VII.  Items going forward 
    A.   Trophy case for OPLGA and OPMGA 
    B.    Request extended restaurant/grill hours in the summer and open additional days 
            in the winter.  To be coordinated/discussed with Matt Ortt 
    C.    Next meeting tentatively scheduled for Monday, Nov. 22, 2021 @ 2:15 PM in the 
            Golf Clubhouse. 
VIII.  Adjourn 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
    


